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[UNCLASSIFIED] 

MINUTES OF ARTISTIC ROLLER SPORTS COMMITTEE MEETING 
Sunday, 23 February 2025, Via Zoom: 7.00pm – 9.00pm 

PRESENT Yvonne Lambert-Smith, Janine Price, Di Gunson, Rachael Parkinson-Turner, Jenny Lupton, 
Michelle O’Doherty, Sarah Johnston  

APOLOGIES Jenny Bailey, Phoenix Reid 

ITEM 1 Welcome  

 Yvonne welcomed the Committee.  

ITEM 2 World and Oceania Champs Solo Dance Selection  

 The World Skate rules around country allocation for Solo Dance 
events at World Skate Events means that decisions will have to be 
made at times between sending a male or female skater to Oceania 
Champs and World Champs.  

The committee discussed having a range of factors for the selection 
panel to take into consideration when making their recommendation.  

Following consideration, the selection panel will assess the various 
candidates against a range of factors, interview each candidate if 
required, and make a recommendation to the Artistic Committee who 
will make the final decision. Feedback will be given to all applicants 
regarding this decision.  

Jenny and Yvonne will create a selection schedule/matrix, test it 
against results and information on file for previous years and report 
back to the committee. 

The finalised selection process will then be discussed with the 
Selectors and the selected Team Manager and Coaches for 2025, then 
ratified by the NZFRS Board and released to the skating community 
as part of our updated existing selection policy. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Jenny, Yvonne 

ITEM 3 Oceania and Pacific Cup Format  

 The Committee has asked for clarification from WSOATC regarding 
the format of the Oceania and Pacific Cup competitions for 2025.  

At this point the WSOATC has advised that these competitions will 
be run as separate competitions with Pacific Cup being run as a 
“Championship of Clubs”. This format will have ramifications for 
how the NZ team is organised and composed.  

The Committee discussed different scenarios and will send out 
information to the skating community via email to communicate 
these changes. 

We are expecting further bulletins to be published by the WSOATC. 

 

 

 

 

 

Janine 

 MEETING CLOSED:  9.00pm  

 


